
Murrey’s Disposal Company, Inc. 
d/b/a Olympic Disposal 

970 Carlsborg Rd., Sequim, WA 98382 

November 15, 2021 

Ms. Amanda Maxwell 
Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE,  
Lacey, WA 98503 

RE: Tariff Submittal – Mill Haul Rate Revision, Tariff Number 24, Murrey’s Disposal Co., Inc./Olympic Disposal, G-9.

 

Dear Ms. Maxwell: 

Attached please find revised pages for Tariff Number 24, for Murrey’s Disposal Co., Inc. d/b/a Olympic Disposal. 

With this filing, we respectfully request the Commission approve a rate revision to Item 260 – Intermodal Box and Chassis 
Charge, also referred to as the “Mill Haul” rate.  This rate applies to a paper mill in Jefferson County, and a paper mill in Clallam 
County.  Olympic Disposal is seeking to increase this rate in order to recover increased disposal, brokerage and capital costs. 

The average rate per haul is currently $1,450.  If rates are approved by the Commission as filed the new rates will range from 
$1,933.83 to $2,602.06 per haul, or an increase of 35.68% to 78.20%.  This filing proposes rates that vary depending on the 
mill’s location and the end disposal facility.  Load counts can vary from week to week, however, if loads stay consistent as shown 
in the attached workpapers this filing will result in an annual revenue increase of approximately $1,200,000. 

The last general rate increase approved by the Commission for Olympic Disposal became effective June 1, 2011. 

Attached are the proposed tariff pages containing the increased rates, as well as supporting documentation for those changes.  
Given the unique nature of these customers and rates we are seeking an exemption from the solid waste workpaper rules, as 
described in WAC 480-07-520.  

If these rates are approved by the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission they are intended to become effective on 
January 1, 2022.  

Included in this filing is confidential information.  In light of recent legal proceedings involving these hauls, and to protect certain 
proprietary information, we are filing a portion of this filing as confidential, and are filing in accordance with WAC 480-07-160. 

A rate increase notification letter will be mailed to the two customers affected by these proposed changes no later than 
November 30, 2021.   

If you have any questions regarding this filing, please contact me at (360) 695-4923, or 
Heather.Garland@WasteConnections.com. 

Sincerely, 

Heather Garland 
Pricing Manager  
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